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BY ADVERTISING and filling vacancies, the SABC has broken an agreement reached last month to consult trade unions before implementing its turnaround strategy, says the Media Workers Association of SA (Mwasa).
The union has threatened legal action if the broadcaster does not place a full moratorium on the appointment of new employees.
The Broadcast, Electronic, Media and Allied Workers Union, Mwasa and the Communication Workers Union last year accused the SABC of not consulting them on its restructuring process, in contravention of the Labour Relations Act. 
Last month, the broadcaster signed an agreement to include the unions in its turnaround strategy process. 
The parties adopted the agreement as a working document at a joint meeting last week .
The SABC is under pressure to draw up and implement the turnaround strategy, which includes retrenchments to reduce its R78m salary bill. 
The Treasury requires the strategy to be drawn up before it releases the remaining R473m of its loan to the SABC.
Tuwani Gumani , Mwasa’s general secretary, said the SABC was fully aware that the agreement in effect stripped the broadcaster of " what would be otherwise regarded as ‘managerial prerogative’ and places the implementation of the restructuring process legally in the domain of ‘joint- decision making-consensus’ with Mwasa (and the other parties to the process)." 
He said the SABC could not continue hiring new staff while its structure was already bloated, especially at management level. 
"Every new position at SABC must be justified," he said. 
It is not clear how many positions have been filled or advertised since the parties reached the agreement. 
SABC spokesman Kaizer Kganyago said yesterday the posts that were being filled and advertised were crucial to the operations of the public broadcaster. 
He said the moratorium on new positions was still there but that, for crucial positions, there was a committee that evaluated the need for any appointment before it was made . 
"The SABC’s CEO resigned recently, does that mean we shouldn’t advertise that position?" Mr Kganyago asked. 
Last week, Solly Mokoetle resigned as the CEO of the SABC. He received a salary of R3,4m, six months after he was suspended.
Mr Kganyago said the broadcaster would continue to consult with the unions regarding its turnaround strategy. 
Mr Gumani said if the SABC did not stop making new appointments, Mwasa would exercise its legal rights. 
"We are sufficiently confident that the SABC would be well- advised to place a full moratorium on any tacit action that may in any way impinge on the envisaged consultation process," he said. 
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